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AUSTRALIAN RESORTS OPERATING CONDITIONS – UPDATE  

MELBOURNE: Crown Resorts Limited (ASX: CWN) (Crown) announced today the following update 
on the current operating conditions at each of Crown’s Australian resort properties.   
 
Crown Perth 
 
Following the statement issued by the Western Australian Government on 27 June 2021, new 
restrictions were imposed across the Perth and Peel regions for a minimum of three days. As a result, 
Crown Perth has ceased all gaming activities with effect from 12 noon (WST) on 27 June 2021.  
 
Hotel, food & beverage (other than on the casino floor), banqueting and conference facilities will 
continue to operate in accordance with the temporary restrictions imposed by the Western Australian 
Government. 
 
Crown Perth will pay employees’ rostered hours and salaries (as applicable) over the three-day period. 
 
Crown Melbourne 
 
As announced by the Victorian Government on 23 June 2021, COVID-19 restrictions in metropolitan 
Melbourne have eased. From 25 June 2021, restrictions on Crown Melbourne’s gaming operations 
include: 
 

 a limit of 300 guests per indoor space, subject to a density quotient of one person per four 
square metres; 
 

 electronic gaming machines must be spaced 1.5 metres apart, whether this is achieved by 
every second gaming machine being unavailable for play or physical spacing between gaming 
machines; and  

 
 table games must operate at 1.5 metres apart, with seated service only.   

 
Crown Melbourne’s hotels, restaurants and bars are open and continue to operate in accordance with 
Victorian Government directions. 
 
Crown Sydney 
 
On 25 June 2021, the New South Wales Government announced stay-at-home orders impacting four 
designated Local Government Areas, which included Sydney. From midnight on 25 June 2021, food & 
beverage and conferencing facilities closed at Crown Sydney, whilst hotel services continue to be 
provided at a reduced capacity. Crown Sydney committed to pay employees’ rostered hours and 
salaries (as applicable) through to midnight on 2 July 2021. 
 
On 26 June 2021, the New South Wales Government extended the stay-at-home orders across Greater 
Sydney until 9 July 2021. As a result, Crown Sydney’s food & beverage and conferencing facilities will 
remain closed until 9 July 2021 and Crown Sydney’s hotel services will continue to operate in a reduced 
capacity during this time.   
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Crown Sydney is currently assessing discretionary payments to impacted employees for the period 
from 3 to 9 July 2021. 
 
Crown will continue to work closely with all State governments and health authorities and will respond 
to measures taken in relation to COVID-19. 
 
 
ENDS 
 
 
This announcement was authorised for release by the Disclosure Committee. 
 
Investor and Analyst Enquiries – Matthew Young, Investor Relations, 03 9292 8848. 

Media Enquiries – Natasha Stipanov, Corporate Affairs, 03 9292 8671. 
 

COPIES OF RELEASES 
 
Copies of previous media and ASX announcements issued by Crown are available on Crown's website 
at www.crownresorts.com.au 


